NAME & TITLE Steve Sharkey, Acting Director CITY of
AGENCY NAME & | Department of Transportation (DOT)
ADDRESS 417 E Fayette Street, Room 527 LAGILAR) S
SUBJECT City Council Bill 19-0411 MEMO
TO: Mayor Bernard C. “Jack” Young DATE: 8/2/19

TO: Judiciary & Legislative Investigations Committee
FROM: Department of Transportation

POSITION: No Objection

RE: Council Bill - 19-0411

INTRODUCTION - City Property - Renaming Fairmount Harford Building to Lake Clifion Park Building

PURPOSE/PLANS - For the purpose of changing the name of Fairmount Harford Building (School #456),
located at 2555 Harford Road, to Lake Clifton Park Building (School #456); and providing for a special
effective date.

COMMENTS - Council Bill 19-0411 would formally change the name of the recently renovated Fairmount
Harford Building to the Lake Clifton Park Building. The renovation of the historic building is being completed
via the 21® Century School Buildings Program. The Department of Transportation does not foresee any direct
operational or fiscal impacts as a result of this bill.

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION — The Department of Transportation has no objection to City
Council Bill 19-0411.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Liam Davis via email at
Liam.Davis@baltimorecity.gov or by phone (410) 545-3207.

Sincerely,

Y /4

Steve Sharkey
Acting Director



